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Student Attendance 

Big Sky School Glendale School 

August: 99.5% August: 95.4% 

September: 99.3% September: 97.3% 

October: 99.1% October: 94.9% 

November: 97.6% November: 99.1% 

December: 96.9% December: 97.8% 

January: 93.9% January: 93.1% 

February: 96.5% February: 99.1% 

March: 93.8% March: 96.0% 



April: 92.4% April: 83.4% 

May: May: 

 
Staff Attendance: 

August-81% 
September-98% 

October-81% 
November-96% 
December-95% 
January-97% 
February-89% 

March-95% 
April-89% 

 
Strengths: 

 
With the approval of Audrey Matthews at the April 30th board meeting, all colony 

teaching positions are filled for the 25-26 school year.   
 

          Concerns/Needs: 
 

 We will continue to develop our Master Calendar for the 25-26 school year as, well as 
secure counselors and a librarian for next year. 
 

 Glendale Colony School 
Submitted by: Cindy Show 

 
Greetings from Glendale, 
 
As we get ready to wind down the school year the students are working hard at reaching the 
end of the year benchmarks and completing all testing requirements. The students completed 
the 3rd MAST testlet this week and are working on finishing up the final writing assessment. 
Within the next two weeks they will do the 4th MAST testlet and the Aimsweb assessment.  
 
Parent-teacher conferences took place April 8th and 10th with 100% parent participation. The 
students participated in the annual Earth Day clean up and picked up trash around the school 
and playground area. Mr. John Parente paid the students a visit on April 25th and did a 
wonderful counseling presentation. Mrs. Shea also had her monthly visit. Unfortunately, due to 
the long spring break the GNP rangers were unable to have their monthly lesson. 
 
Wishing you all a very merry May! 
 
 
Your partner in education, 
Cindy Show 
Glendale colony teacher 



 

Big Sky Colony School 
Submitted by: Ellen Christoferson & Jackie Gregoire 

 
 
We had a 92% attendance rate this month. We had a great turn out for the parent teacher 
conferences.  It is wonderful  to have the parents involved in their child’s education.  Our 
students have all completed their MAST tests. 
Some of our upper grade students have started to do some science based learning 
construction on their own.  They have produced some very innovative projects.  We brought in 
some canned oysters for the students to sample.  Most students  only tolerated them, however, 
some students asked for a second and even a third oyster.  The colony moved their combined 
kitchen, dining room, and church off its foundation to a new temporary location, in preparation 
for a new structure to be built.  The building weighed 167 tons.  It was a fascinating  to watch 
the progress of lifting the building from its foundation and moving it. This was a few days 
process. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mrs. Christoferson 
Mrs. Gregoire 


